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												FINANCE LICC
		MINUTES FROM THE MEETING HELD ON: 15/08/2016
Present: Philip Severs (PS), Robert Dewar (RD), Vanessa Chettleburgh (VJC), Lorna Pettifer (LP), Dan Bye (BD), Antonia Barton (ABa), Simon Taylor (ST), Wendy Kay (WK), Matt Parkin (MP), Emma Scoffield (ES)

In attendance: Anna Gunn (AG)

		
1	Apologies 
Apologies were received from: Hillary Hughes, Sohil Zokari, and Andrew Browes

2	Review of the minutes and actions from the meeting 12/05/2016
The minutes were confirmed as an accurate record of the meeting
	
3	Matters Arising 
	3.1 ULT - PS noted that there is to be a communication from the VC in relation to the 3 outstanding appointments to the ULT. Applications for the CFPO are now closed and the response has been very good. 

	3.2 Leadership and Development Programme - PS confirmed there have been 3 places allocated to Finance. The staff who have been chosen to attend the programme have not been told yet. PS noted that we had 7 applications and all were applicable. There may be more places available depending on how the distribution across the faculties and directorates goes. 

	3.3 Office Olympics - ES advised she would like to give an update after the Office Olympics has finished. 

4 	Staff Reps Update
	It was noted that the team is really enjoying the Office Olympics and it is really bringing everyone together.
	It has been highlighted that there is a lack a visibility from the LICC staff reps - the staff reps are working on solutions to combat this. AG suggested using the blog. VC suggested going to team meetings and having better and consistent planned communications. PS noted that going forward it may be worth looking at the role of the LICC within the directorate, start to do the ground work for what the staff reps think the LICC should be. 

5	Director's Update
	PS advised the board have approved the budget and HEFCE forecast. The University Strategy steering group is to meet soon to begin work. HEFCE have asked for further information on all factors which will be impacted by Brexit - this will take into consideration, EU students, staff and research. 

	Brexit - PS gave an update on Brexit, and gave an overview on some of the factors which could negatively impact the University but are still largely unknown. PS noted that early information from LGPS suggests that pensions liabilities have gone up due to nervousness in the pensions schemes.

 

	The VC is to chair the Teaching Excellence Framework.

	PS spoke of the IT problems we encountered during year end. PS thanked those who worked hard throughout year the problems despite the frustrations and advised that the auditors have been satisfied with what they have received so far.  Leon Etherington is working on the investigation into what went wrong. 

6	Journey to Achieving our Finance Vision.
	Services - Gemma Lancaster is working with Procurement - there have been lost of key stakeholders identified so meetings have been set with 30 of them and she has met with 17 of them so far. The feedback has been very positive, there are some frustrations with the procurement process but the team have received some positive feedback.

	Engagement 
· Charity Group - AG noted that Grazina Manchester is now to chair the charity group and a programme has been set for the year. 
· AG advised that work will continue on the action plan. In October we will be looking at the actions, re prioritising them and deciding if we need some of them during ideas month. The Office Olympics is going well and giving thanks is under way. Debbie Warr is working on sharing of best practice. VJC and AG have been working on the managers toolkit. 
· AG advised she is working on a case study for the engagement work. AG will also be completing a video case study too. 
· The health check is scheduled for the last 2 weeks in September which will give a direct comparison to last year's results as it will be sent out over the same dates.
· Before AG leaves she noted she will be completing the case study and the submission for the engagement award. 
	
7	Financial Services Update 
	ST advised that Year End was impeded by e5 issues which were due to changes we were trying to get into the system. There is a governance group which is to be started between Finance and IS&T to look at the system issues. ST was very impressed with the levels of commitment from the team and thanked everyone for their hard work. 

8	Management Accounting Update
RD noted that work is ongoing on the business and financial planning process which will be streamlined to avoid the MA teams planning all year.it has been noted that this year was a little heavy on planning. The streamlining will be in the beginning of the year. 
9	AOB




	




	Item
	Action
	Responsibility
	Progress

	New Actions

	Office Olympics
	ES to give an update at the next meeting 
	ES
	Next meeting

	Ongoing Actions


	Finance Planning Submission
	PS to bring the finance planning submission to the next LICC meeting.
	PS
	Next Meeting

	Guest Speaker - Pensions 
	PS agreed to speak to Phil Dixon about this.
	PS
	PS advised PD is due to give an update at the board and FEC on pensions - PS to find a suitable time for him to attend. 

	Directors update - Future priorities
	PS agreed to talk through the key priorities at the next LICC meeting
	PS
	RD to give update at the next meeting.
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